
Chilton Athletic Club Monthly Meeting – September 1, 2021 
 
Meeting called to order at 7 PM. 
 
Members present: Russ Monroe, Terry Criter, Chris Marx, Josh Lemke, Jerry Criter, Anna 
Waldron, Ken Mueller, Mark Ott, Matt Waldron, Matt Meyers  
 
Last Meeting minutes were reviewed with no changes. Motion: Marx, 2nd: Lemke; Unanimous 
approval 
 
Treasurer’s Report -  
Checking balance of $34,526.49; C/D Balance of $15,494.31.  One small deposit was made 
with other small expenses.  Minimal activity as season has been completed.  
Grill Haus Balance was $11,495.  The club did transfer $15,737.00 from the Grill Haus account 
to the A/C’s operating account in order to reimburse the club for the initial cost of the steel 
building which the club fronted.   
 
Treasurer’s report accepted. 
 
Motion: Ott, 2nd: Monroe - Unanimous Approval 
 
Fall League Meetings 
 Softball - There were some rule amendments.  B League is looking at the possibility of 
using a smaller softball to help with grip and control. 
 Baseball – Eastshore meetings forthcoming in September.  No major changes expected.  
Calumet North Meeting not scheduled yet.  Some members in the North League disgruntled 
with bat rules, but no change expected.  A small discussion was had about continuing to 
participate in two leagues and whether that was worth it as a club. No major decisions made at 
this time. 
 Men’s Team - The men’s team will be looking for a new manager as Jacob Bennin is 
retiring.  Discussion was had about the possibility of no longer having a men’s team should 
none of the players step up to lead the team. 
 
Kicks For Hope 
Kicks For Hope has inquired about the possibility of using Nennig Park for their annual kickball 
fundraiser.  The field usage would make more sense given field dimensions as well as the 
possibility of playing multiple games at once.  A lengthy discussion was had about 
guidelines/proposals/eligibility moving forward that the club will need to discuss at length.  The 
club has requested that a representative from New Hope Center meet with the club to detail 
exactly what part of the facilities they would like to use and who will handle what.  More to come 
at future meetings. 
 
  



2021 Bust Up Party 
34 people were able to attend the bust-up party last month!  Thank you to everyone who helped 
put that on and brought food! 
 
2022 Uniforms 
A sample uniform was given to New Hope Center to see what quality they could replicate for 
jerseys going forward.  Club will receive a sample at a future meeting to evaluate. 
 
Fall Work Day 
Fall work day scheduled for September 11th.  Nets/Cages/Concession Stand winterizing among 
the projects to be completed.  Please attend if you are able! 
 
CAC By-Law Update 
CAC will work on updating the bylaws as well as the possibility of producing a coaches 
handbook.  The club is hoping to make the transition for adults looking to coach more seamless. 
 
Food Update 
The club will be working with Neighborhood Pub & Grill moving forward on some food items for 
the stand.  We would like to thank Ethel’s for helping the club for multiple years. 
 
10/6 Meeting 
10/6 meeting to be held at Neighborhood Pub and Grill at 7 PM. 
 
Adjournment 
Motion: T Criter; 2nd: Josh Lemke 


